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Coronavirus Update

The June Monthly Event at the
Redwood Recreation center has been cancelled!

Current restrictions due to the Coronavirus pandemic have obviously disrupted our club activities,
including our regular meeting and clinics, as well as the Pizza Box program. We are setting up a
Webex solution that will allow us to maintain meetings and clinics while we weather the current
crisis. We anticipate that even after the crisis is past and we resume regular physical meetings, we
may decide to maintain the on-line meeting infrastructure because that will allow us to record our
meetings. Members who cannot attend would then have the opportunity to view the recordings at a
later date.

This clinic will be broadcast on our NEW private Zoom channel. Please click the blue button below
on Saturday to view the clinic. Follow the on-line instructions if you have not attended a Zoom
meeting before.

Meeting ID: 843 4887 4847

Password: 016094

Saturday, June 18, 2020 10:00 am - 2 hours

Jim Wanlass, MMR
Superintendent, Northern Utah Division, NMRA
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Learn Something New

You can always find links to our previous recorded live video clinics on our website.
Click the link below to go directly to the website.

https://www.northernutahnmra.org/monthly-events/past-clinics/

We have a new clinic coordinator for our Division: Charlie Treft  He is
excited to be able to serve his fellow model railroaders. Let's all help him as
we can! Here's what he has to say.

As the Clinic Coordinator I look at what this requires and realize we all can
contribute to our clinics. I started with a sheet of plywood with my father
back when I was a child and since then have done so much, especially in
the last few years. We all have skills and experiences that we can share.
Being retired from the Education profession also has shown me that what I
have done in the past can help someone else looking for an answer. I will
call upon all of you to share what you have learned, because we all have a
love of trains.

Charlie Treft
cptreft@yahoo.com
801-543-0186

Live On-line Presentation

Another episode of "Live from Jim's Train Room"
By Jim Wanlass

Easy and quick techniques for track laying and ballasting.
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Thoughts from the Superintendent

Who knows how long this will go on but it is nice to still
be able to meet with a few people and work on trains if
only for a little bit at a time. I know not everyone is so
lucky. Still, if you aren’t able to meet with others, I hope
you are able to work on some of your projects which
should help you get through these times.

We were able to meet virtually as a multi-division group
from across the country and even Gordy from Scotland
joined in! If you missed that the replay link is on our
Facebook page.

I am super excited that Charlie Treft has volunteered to
take over the Clinic Coordinator position! Please contact him (his info is listed in the newsletter) and
give him ideas of what you would like to see as well as what you’d be willing to present. We all have
talents and some of us might be further down the road in a particular subject than others so let’s
share with each other and that way we can enjoy the journey together!

Jim Wanlass, MMR #585
Superintendent
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
jamestowntrains@gmail.com
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What Happened Last Month

Backdrop Painting
By Kevin Anderson

Last month's clinic was a presentation by Kevin Anderson on Backdrop Painting for the "Non-Artist".
You don't have to be a Picasso, Winslow Homer or even a Bob Rossi (Sorry you will have to watch
the video to see the guest appearance of Bob Rossi's twin brother) to create a "master-piece" for
your layout. Using a few techniques, simple tools, inexpensive paint and watching lots of YouTube
videos. The average modeler can create a backdrop to be proud of. You can click the link below and
view the recorded video on from our Northern Utah Division Website.

June Northern Utah Division Clinic
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NMRA-X Virtual Convention

An NMRA First! Introducing NMRA-X!

The NMRA-X is the new virtual experience formed to bring some of the benefits of the organization
live, right to your computer screens! This month the NMRAx will have one more 12-hour event
consisting of clinics and tours in June; this will be held on June 27th starting at 6:00am EDT.

There is also a live "Ask the MMR" session on June 20th from 7:30pm - 9:00pm EDT.

Also, don't miss the GatewayX, our first-ever NMRAx Virtual National Convention - a week-long
event running every day from 8:00am EDT to 11:00pm EDT starting on July 12th and ending on July
18th.

All events are broadcasted through the NMRA Facebook page and group, and the NMRA YouTube
channel. (Past events can be found on the YouTube channel.)

Links:

NMRA Facebook page

NMRA Facebook group

NMRA YouTube Channel
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Multi-Division Online Event

On Saturday, July 11th a Multi-Division Online was held via Zoom

The divisions particpating were the 2nd Division from the Lone Star Region, NMRA European
Region, Coast Division from the Pacific Coast Region, Oklahoma Heartland Division of the Mid-
Continent Region and Northern Utah Division from the Rocky Mountain Region.

The session topic is Building your Layout was broken down into four parts:

Trackside Talks:

Model railroading conversations. This is open conversation with very little structure. It is an
opportunity as in a Show and Tell session to share work, ideas, resources, etc.

Layout Tours:

San Antonio Model Railroad Association (SAMRA)
You can learn more about the club here: https://samratx.org/

The Cresent City Model Railroad Club
You can learn more about the club here: http://www.ccmrc.com/

Mini Clinic
Joe Fugate - Model Railroad Hobbyist
Joe reviews his first Siskiyou Line layout and lessons he learned from 25 years of building and
operating the layout. Learn how it influenced the design and construction of layout #2 now taking its
place.

Mini Clinic
John Lowrance MMR
Learn the art of creating detailed Cyprus trees for you layout.

We even had a special vistor from Scotland! Gordy Robinson and his young daughter. Gordy has
been one of the people responsible for the NMRAx Online Meeting and the Gateway Convention

going on this week.

For those that may have missed the meeting or were not able to attend, click the link below to watch
the entire event on YouTube.

https://m.youtube.com/watch?feature=youtu.be&v=HlxDe918ND4
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Achievement Program

Did you know that the work you do on your model railroad never
“expires”? I worked on my sawmill on and off (mostly off) for ten
years! If you have items you did a long time ago but still have
pictures of, they could be used for your Golden Spike Award. I
worked on my Electrical and Civil requirements for years while also
earning awards for Cars and Structures and didn’t earn the Electrical
and Civil until some time later. I’m having fun working on a couple
Free-mo modules which might qualify for part of the Scenery
Certificate, which I don’t have yet. I’m amazed at how far it’s come in
a short time, but I still have a ton to do!

Model Railroading isn’t something most of us are great at overnight. I’ve been developing different
skills that help me with my model railroading my whole life! The turnout I’m adding to one of the
modules isn’t a result of a few hours of work. It is only with the skills gained building turnouts for
many years that I would dare try building such a “Beast”! You can see a video of me testing it out on
our Facebook page.

The AP helps make one a well rounded modeler. Skills and techniques can be gained but more
importantly, I think I gained an appreciation for things I have not yet learned. There is so much
variety in this hobby, it is awesome! Share what you are doing on our Facebook page and in our
virtual meetings so that we can enjoy the journey together!

Jim Wanlass, MMR #585
AP Chairman
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
jamestowntrains@gmail.com
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Division News Items

Congratulations to George Bell!

Our newest Northern Utah Division Board Member! After playing phone tag
and email tag, we finally connected and he has agreed to fill the remainder
of Daland's Spiers posistion on the Board of Directors which goes through
the end of this year. As per our last Board Meeting, this appointment was
passed.

Upcoming Shows and Events

Please note that as of this writing some of the following shows and conventions are scheduled but maybe
postponed or canceled depending on the current status of the Coronavirus pandemic. Check the show websites
for confirmation.

CANCELLED - Rocky Mountain Region

Joint Lines to Pueblo
July 31 - August 2, 2020
Pueblo Union Station - 132 West B Street
Rawlins Public Library - 100 E Abriendo Ave
Pueblo, Colorado

CANCELLED - 23rd Annual Roundhouse Festival

August 7, 8,& 9, Evanston show
1440 Main St, Evanston, Wyoming

CANCELLED 40th National Narrow Guage Convention

St. Louis, Missouri
September 2-5, 2020
Embassy Suites by Hilton St Louis - St. Charles
2 Convention Center Plaza, Saint Charles, Missouri, 63303
https://40nngc.com/

RAILSHOW 2020

IDAHO FALLS, IDAHO
Idaho Falls Recreation Center, 520 Memorial Drive
Mid-October (TBA)

CANCELLED Intermountain Train Expo
Northern Utah Division

November 13 & 14th
Redwood Recreation Center
3060 Lester Street West Valley City
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Estate Sale

ESTATE SALE
August 21, 22, 23 in Pinedale, Wyoming

The entire layout is for sale, 100 locomotives,
cars in original boxes and much more.

Please contact Claire Faler at cfaler6@gmail.com for more information.
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Photo Run By

Division members have been busy while spending more time at home.
Check out what these members have been up to!

Jim Wanlass is having fun working on a HO/HOn3
interchange. A GE 44 tonner working a switch job

with multiple couplers.

Chris anf Jackie Dyson are working on thier
new N scale layout.

Kevin Anderson is making good progress on
his Wendover Airport module.

Rick Luther has been busy weathering and decaling
a new boxcar for his On30 layout.

Geoff Carter is busy adding new building and details to his U.P. based layout.
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Newsletter Archive

Catch up on all the past issues of the Division Newsletter the
"Promontory Post" on the division website. There is a multitude of
information about our past clinics, photos from layout tours,
conventions, train shows, links to interesting information and the
chance to get to know our fellow members. Just click the button
below and learn more!
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Golden Spike Train Club of Utah

Due to some earthquake damage as well as the Coronavirus, we are closed
indefinitely. No more open houses for the time being. Stay tuned. Thanks to all who
have come to visit. Feel free to message us.

Visit our website at http://www.goldenspiketrainclubutah.org/

Like us on facebook at https://www.facebook.com/GoldenspikeTrainClub/
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South Weber Club Model Railroad Club

Join us at Canyon Meadows Park (631 E Petersen Pkwy, South Weber, Utah)
August 7th for train rides around the park once again!

Due to the Davis County - Condition Yellow situation with Covid-19 there are
special precautions being taken for these train rides which may impact the
length of time you wait in line so please be aware!

If you are experiencing any Covid or flu-like symptoms, please stay home!

When you arrive at the park we will be asking everyone to keep a 6' social distance between their family party and the others
around you!

We ask that you consider wearing a mask as well.

In order to maintain social distance on the trains, you will only be allowed to sit with your family members and every other car

will be blocked off so it is not used.
The cars will be wiped down with a bleach solution after every passenger load to help disinfect surfaces.

These precautions are being done to comply with Condition Yellow guidelines and for your protection. But this does mean that we will
be running at basically half of our usual capacity, so please be prepared to wait in line longer than normal! Bring sunscreen, hats, and

water!

As always, the train rides are free but donations are greatly appreciated to maintain the trains and
expand the track. Especially this year as we are way behind on donations for our insurance next
year! Bring your friends and family and be ready for fun!

Visit our website at http://southweberrr.webs.com/
Visit our Facebook page at https://www.facebook.com/SouthWeberRailroad/
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NMRA Membership Renewal

Just a reminder for everyone to check their expiration date on membership NMRA
cards. Please don't let them lapse! You should receive a membership renewal form
in the mail months before your expiration. If you can't find it or didn't get it, you can
always go on-line and renew there. Below is the link to NMRA website page.

https://nmra.org/membership-application-and-renewal

Also check NMRA home page for membership discounts through the NMRA Partnership Program.
You can get discounts at over 30 vendors including Micro-Mart, Green Frog Productions, MinuteMan
Scale Models, Motrak Models, MRC (Model Rectifier Corporation) and many others. The discounts
could add up to what a years membership costs!

https://nmra.org/partnerships
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The Club Car

The Northern Utah Division is home to many outstanding modeling clubs, in every scale from Z to Live Steam. You are sure to find at least one of them
that will meet your needs, so drop them a line and join the fun!

Contact information is the most recent we have on file. If you have a railroad modeling club in the state of Utah, we would be happy to include your
information here. Just send us the name of your club, the scales you support in your club, and how prospective members may contact your club.

Color Country Model Railroad Club – This multi-scale club is located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah. Contact Dave Merrill by
email at: professordavemerrill@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://colorcountrytrains.org/sud/

Color Country T-Trak Club - This N Scale club, located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah,  uses the T-Trak modular system. Contact
the club by email at: ColorCountryTTrak@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://www.ccttc.info

Golden Spike American Flyer Train Club – This S scale club meets the third Friday of each month at various club member homes. Their newsletter
contains the time and place. Call Jim Buckley by phone at: (801) 252-1921 or by email at: jamesbuckley7@comcast.com. Visit their website
at http://www.gsaftc.com/about.htm

Golden Spike Train Club of Utah – This HO/HOn3 100% NMRA club meets Saturday Evenings from 3:00 pm to 6:00 pm, at the Old Children’s
Museum of Utah ( 840 N 300 West, SLC ). Open Houses are held on the 2nd Saturday of the month from 12-4 pm. Contact Mark Forslund by phone at
(801) 641-6586 for more information. Out of the area memberships are available. Visit their website at www.goldenspiketrainclubutah.org

Great Basin Lego Train Club – Adult fans of LEGO. Meeting times and club info is posted on their website. Contact Reed Cowan by email at:
gbltc@aol.com. Visit their website at http://greatbasinltc.utahlug.org/

HOn3 Club of Northern Utah – Specializing in local narrow gauge railroads in HOn3, this group meets informally and has a layout in Grantsville.
Contact Fred Voelcker by email at: fred.voelcker@gmail.com

Hostlers Model Railroad Club – This Multi-scale club, including live steam, meets the 3rd Wednesday of every month at Ogden’s historic Union
Station. Contact Mike Murphy by USPS mail at: 752 W 4375 South, Riverdale, UT 84405 or by phone at: (801) 394-4952. Visit their website
at http://hostlers.org

O Scale Guys – An O and On3 scale club. Contact Steve Strebel by phone at: (801) 973-0367.

Ophir, Tintic and Western – This 100% NMRA club models in HO and N and meets at the SCERA Theater Boardroom (745 South State Street,
Orem) at 7:00 pm on the 3rd Thursday of every month. Contact Larry Carter by email at larrycarter@msn.com or by phone at (801) 446-8161 Visit
their website at http://www.otwtrainclub.com/

Railway & Locomotive Historical Society (Golden Spike Chapter) – An historically oriented group of researchers and preservationists, the Golden
Spike chapter of the R&LHS meets every second Tuesday at noon at Two Bit Street Cafe on 25th Street in Ogden and is presently in the midst of the
restoration of the D&RGW #223. Visit their website at http://www.save223.org

South Weber Model Railroad Club – This 1-1/2″ club runs trains every 3rd Saturday & Sunday at South Weber Canyon Meadows Park. I-84 exit #85,
two blocks south, two blocks east. Visit their website at http://southweberrr.webs.com/

Utah Free-MO – A travelling HO Modular group conforming to the Free-MO standard. Contact Mike Nelson by email at: i_m_loco@hotmail.com

Utah Garden Railway Society – A “G scale” group dedicated to the art of Garden Railways. Contact Lynn Stringham, President (UGRS) by USPS
mail at: 4464 S 4100 West, West Haven, UT 84401

Utah Large Scale Society – A G scale group that meets in various member’s homes. Contact Stan White by phone at: (801) 546-4085 or by USPS
mail at: 920 N 1550 East, Layton, UT 84040

Utah Live Steamers – Our railroad is at Shay Park, 400 West Aspen Hills Blvd, Saratoga Springs, UT which encompasses 12 acres. The key feature
is the abandoned railroad grade of the Salt Lake & Western Railroad. Our track gauge is 7.5" and we have a new, beautiful 1.6" scale locomotive to
pull twice as many cars as before. Rides are typically in the morning on the third Saturday of the month. Contact Mike at utahlivesteamers@gmail.com
or watch Facebook for event listings. https://www.facebook.com/cmry260/

Utah Train Collectors Association – Primarily 3-rail O gauge, though other scales are represented. Promotes model railroading in Northern Utah.
Meets the last Thursday of each month. Contact Kent Silver (Club President) by email at: webmaster@utahtca.com. Visit their website
at http://utahtca.com/default.htm

Wasatch N Scale Model Railroad Club - For contact info visit their website at wasatchnscale.org
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Division Officers and Volunteers

Northern Utah Division Officers

Superintendent: Jim Wanlass

Assistant Superintendent:  Daland Speirs

Treasurer: Blaine Holbrook

Board of Director: George Bell

Board of Director: Rex Bailey

Board of Director: Mike Dean

Board of Director: Michael Harris

Committee Positions

Advertising/Marketing: Steve Moore

Show Chairman: Geoff Carter

Achievement Program: Jim Wanlass

Clinic Coordinator: Charlie Treft

Layout Tours: Bob Gerald

Division Librarian: Robert Arnesen

Secretary: Carolyn Chase

Newsletter Editor: Rick Luther

Membership Chairman: Chris Dyson
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